Inventory Assembly

Chair Report 

January 30-31, 2016
Aloha, 

Here’s what I’ve been up to since we last met:

~ Kihei District invited me participate in their January Traditions Workshop. I spoke briefly on the history of our 12 Traditions.  The morning also included food and round table discussions on the Spirit of each Tradition. After the discussion summaries, Kihei AA members acted out skits that they had written.  Each skit was followed by a short discussion of which traditions might apply.  This wasn’t the first time Kihei has performed skits.  Sometimes I think Kihei is the theater district of Area 17.  
~Along with District #5 officers, I continue to attend the No Ka `Oi  “Pie before Principles” monthly meeting.  This year, the GSRs decided to read and discuss the Concepts in the Service Manual.  A GSR from Kihei also participates.
~As the Area 17 Chair, one of my duties is to attend the Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly (PRAASA).  It will be held the first weekend in March, in Spokane, Washington.  I look forward to attending, and reporting back some of what is shared there. Although it is said no “business” is conducted at PRAASA, I am grateful that Area 17 participates.  It was at past PRAASAs that I became aware of the spiritual significance of hearing AA members in Pacific Region.  Sharing ours experience on topics of concern to AA strengthens AA as a whole. 
~ A Revised Proposal Form will be posted in the service material section on the area website.  The form asks you to note if it is a draft, or a formal proposal.  Choosing to discuss the draft gives us an opportunity to ask questions and give input before the author finalizes the wording of the proposal.  This should help the author become clear on the wording, and reduce the need for amendments.

Also on my “To Do” list is to post the agenda for the February 20, 2016 Committee Meeting that is being held in Lahaina, Maui.  Thank you Tri Island District #13, for hosting.
The Inform the Delegate Assembly will be held April 2-3, 2016.  It is hosted by Honolulu District #2 on Oahu.  I’ll also have the agenda for the Inform the Delegate Assembly posted on our website early in March. 
Thank you for the opportunity to be of service,  
Coleen A.

Area 17 Chair, Panel 65

